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The Southeast Region has been very active this year.  Many chapters successfully recruited new members but overall the region suffered a huge hit with non renewals this year with a decrease in membership by 78 members bringing the total to 183 members as of August 2014 reports.  Chapter 20 also reported that they may no longer be an active chapter.  Their long time Chapter President, Jason Driskell, no longer works for DDS and they do not have anyone willing to be President.  I contacted all members of the Kentucky chapters by email to remind them to renew their memberships and was informed many have chosen not to renew for various personal reasons.  
Chapters have been very active in community service projects this year in the Southeast Region.  At the beginning of the fiscal year, many Southeast Chapters reached out to Oklahoma with relief efforts after the tornados devastated Oklahoma City in August 2013.  Many chapters also supported a THADE member who was involved in a devastating car accident during an ice storm to help offset medical expenses.  These chapters also included many from other regions.  One Chapter also raised money for a child of a member undergoing cancer treatments.  The compassion in the Southeast is overwhelming, as demonstrated through community service projects such as these as well as making care packages for the troops, Christmas Angel Tree projects and ALS marathon events. 
Many chapters continue to have fundraisers throughout the year to fund various projects from fellowships to Scholarships.  The Southeast Chapters are very creative in their fundraising events even share ideas amongst chapters. 

The Southeast Region will be recognizing 5 award winners during our annual Caucus meeting.  They are the following:

Melissa Williamson, AADE for Staff Person of the Year for Southeast Region

Dr Van B Hayne, AADE Regional Service Award

Essie Sanders, AADE Jackie Lupoe-Griggs Support Staff Professional Award Winner

Lee Evans, SCADE Elizabeth Ann Biddy Award

Sandra Robinson, AADE Supervisor of the Year Award

One of the challenges I continue to face as Southeast Regional Director is responses to Proposed Rulemaking Changes that I receive from the NADE President or Legislative Director.  I have found out that some chapter Administrators require the Chapter President to forward these requests to their attention and they will have someone on staff provide the comment.  These individuals many times are not NADE members.  I have explained to the Chapter Presidents, that due to them not being NADE members, I cannot accept the response.  I have encouraged the Presidents to try and explain this is a benefit of being a member of NADE and only NADE members should be submitting comments, but I do realize we have to be compliant with our Administrators as well.  

It has been a great honor to serve as the Southeast Regional Director this year.  I look forward to working with the NADE board next year in this capacity. 
